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Dr. Locke Says Co-operation 
Shows: Business Progress 

In line with thelr “bigger und bet- 
ter business" program, the Pht Beta’ 
Signa fraternity presented Dr, Alain 
Locke of Howard university Sunday, , 
Oct,.26, at Wendell Phillips school 
auditorium to a capacity audience. 

Dr, Locke, who jis head of the de- 
partment of philosophy at Howard 
un!versity and author of “The New 
Negro,” was presented by the ma- 
tlonal president and loca! president 
of Upsilon Sigma chapter of the Phi 
Beta Sigma fraternity, Arthur W. 
Mitchell. 
Speaking to the chizens af Chicago 

on the subject “Economic Freedom, 
How?" Dr. Locke guild: “Though the 
comparative volume of Xegro bus!- 
ness ts still pitifully small In com- 
parison with the huge: capital and 
organization of American trade and 
productive Industry, still the eto- 
nomic gains of the Negro in the 
last 10 years have been phenomenal. 
This is true especially in fiusurance 
and hanking, and recently. under the 

auspices of the National Negro Busi- 
ness league, In the organizalion of 
co-aperauive chain retail trading. 

“Prejudice, though it las handi- 
capped the Negro's widvance, has 
foreed Negro business to adopt oris- 
inal tactics and strike ‘out toward 
objectives generally in advance of 
the common business practice. One 
especially promlsing move has been 
the Negro’s use of-his organized hbuy- 
ing power to force new avenucs of 
employment, These tactics are 
spreading with considerable success 
from city to city, West, East and 
even in the South. 

“Co-operative methods and froup 
improvement, Tuther than mere protit. 
are becoming the dominant motives 
of Negro business leadership.” said 
Dr. Locke. 

After speaking at Wendell Phillips. 
Upsilon Sisma chapter entertained 
Dr. Locke with a special dinner at 
the Bird Cage tearoom in the Pyth- 
fun tempte. 
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